
HUDDERSFIELD BIRDWATCHERS CLUB

Minutes of the 50th Annual General Meeting held at Huddersfield Town Hall at 7.30pm on Tuesday 29th November 2016.

25 members and 3 non-members attended the meeting. Apologies for absence were received from Alf King and John Walker.

The minutes of the 49th AGM on 17th November 2015, which had been placed on the website and circulated prior to the meeting, were agreed as a true record and were duly signed by the President, Mike Denton. There were no matters arising.

President’s Report

MD started by saying the Club was now 50 years old and there is only one bird club in Yorkshire (York Ornithological Club) that is older. This achievement is covered in more detail in the 2015 Annual Report and 2016 Newsletter. 

He reported that the programme of excellent talks was well attended but the attendance at Patch Outings was low. He paid tribute to work of the Committee to ensure that the Club functions efficiently and thanked Mike Wainman for his work on the production of Annual Reports and other productions. He pointed out that the Club will only continue to flourish with the full backing of the members.

The complete President’s report is filed with the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report

The accounts for 2015/16 were circulated at the meeting together with accompanying notes. These accounts had yet to be audited and signed off by the Committee. There were no comments and MD said that members would be informed when they were approved.

Recorder’s Report

David Butterfield asked that records are sent in regularly. MD thanked him for his work.

Conservation Report

MD reported that he and Stephen Frost represented the Club at the Kirklees Wildlife Advisory Forum which is now independent of Kirklees Council and has a new constitution. This has resulted in a change of focus. The complete report is filed with these minutes.

Membership Report

Hazel Sill reported that last year we had 87 paid up members and so far this year there are 70. She is preparing a flyer for distribution. MW congratulated HS on her work. Chris Abell said that initiatives had been taken to attract new members but it was down to us all to engage with people to encourage them to be involved with environmental issues and perhaps join the Club in the future.

Computing and Indoor meetings

In the absence of Alf King, CA reported on notes AK had provided (filed with these minutes). The key points were that little had changed on IT. Activity level was low on the Forum reflecting the general trend. He would welcome any feedback on member’s interest. We have a Twitter account with 262 followers of which only a few are Club members. There is the possibility of setting up a rapid information group using WhatsApp but this would only be possible if a reasonable number of people took part. Again AK said that if anyone has thoughts, opinions or questions on IT matters to contact him directly.

AK recorded that indoor meetings were well attended and appear to be well received, but again welcomed feedback.

Election of Officers

The proposals set out on the agenda were unanimously agreed by the meeting after being proposed by Gordon Garside and seconded by David Hemingway. All the following to serve for 2 years.

Secretary             Chris Abell
Conservation       Mike Denton
Recorder             David Butterfield
Committee members  
                             John Walker
                             Roger Mitchell 
                             Reg Senior
                             Stephen Cook


Blackmoorfoot Hide

MD reported that £490 had been set aside for repairs to the hide for work to be done by a Club member who was a professional joiner, but he was unable now to do the work. David Sill said he would coordinate the work and provide timber. Gordon Garside offered to source felt. DS asked for volunteers who he could call on at the appropriate time to help with the work.

Appointment of Auditor

Brian Armitage is currently auditing the 2015/16 accounts but does not wish to continue in the future. Two suggestions were made from the floor and these will be pursued.

Any Other Business

MW said that the book on the Natural History of Blackmoorfoot was almost ready for printing. He asked members to signify interest so that numbers for printing could be established.

CA pointed out to the amount of paper issued to the members at the meeting (7pages 25 copies) plus driving to Holmfirth to have them printed was not environmentally friendly. Given that we have a Website and Forum where the information is placed he suggested that for future years all the documents for the AGM are placed online. He asked if this caused problems to any members and received a positive response to move in that direction. He informed members that further information would be placed in the next Newsletter.

The meeting closed at 8.05pm followed by an interesting presentation by David Brierley on his travels in Peru, Ecuador and Galapagos Islands.


Signed                                                                                                       Date



Chris Abell 30/11/16
 

